


worked and did not work), the need for additional response, and a chronology of actions 
taken.  On April 1, 2021, SFPD also issued Department Bulletin 21-056, “Instructions for 
Completing and Routing Community Policing Tracking Form #509.”  The Bulletin 
provides guidance on when to use, how to complete, and where to send the form.  The 
Bulletin also requires supervisory review of the forms by the sergeant, lieutenant, and 
captain of the Community Engagement Division to ensure completeness and to analyze 
the information received to improve community outreach.      

            SFPD also created a community survey webpage to incorporate community 
feedback into policing strategies, available at https: //avanan.url-
protection.com/v1/url?o=https%3A//www.sanfranciscopolice.org/community/community 
-
surveys&g=ZDQ5Nzg0MGVmZmZmOGU3ZQ==&h=NzcyZWIxNTNkMjQzZjAzYW 
MyZjlmN2RlOWU2ZjFjNGI4MWNmNmRjYTg5ZDJmM2FiMWEyNzE1ZWE5OGY4 
OWI1Mg==&p=YXAzOnNmZHQyOmF2YW5hbjpvOjFjMzZjNTc2ZjA2OTY0ODdiM 
jc3M2RhNmVhZTU1NTgwOnYx.  The webpage includes surveys for the public to 
complete relating to community events, interactions with foot and bike patrols, and 
interactions with officers that may involve implicit bias.  For community events, survey-
takers can choose among thirty-eight community events to respond to, including coffee 
with a cop, officer-involved-shooting town-hall meetings, and SF Police Activity 
Leagues basketball leagues.  The results of all surveys are available on the webpage, as 
well as data trends and visualizations.  

On February 4, 2021, SFPD issued Unit Order 21-01, “Youth and Community 
Engagement Unit [YCEU]– Community Surveys.”  Under the Unit Order, the YCEU 
sergeant and a community engagement analyst will coordinate with bureaus and district 
stations to discuss surveys for events, analyze survey results, and produce summary 
reports for the annual community policing reports.  Fully Implementing Unit Order 21-01 
has been delayed because SFPD does not yet have an analyst to complete certain 
responsibilities.  Hillard Heintze recommended that SFPD proceed with existing 
personnel as opposed to continuing to wait for an analyst.  In response, the Community 
Engagement Division has conducted monthly reviews of the survey results and has used 
the results during captains’ monthly meetings.         

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in 
substantial compliance with this recommendation; however, Cal DOJ recommends that 
SFPD advertise its community survey webpage to increase the number of 
responses.  Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss these 
further.  




































